
Storage Holders Meeting  May 19, 2020 

Attendees: Rich Brook, Greg Hill, Bob Lein, Tim Parker, Emress Bevers, Marji Bourque, 

Rodney Cryer, Carole James, Martin Morris, Mark Musick, Mark Welch, Nick DeMai, Brady 

Anderson, Tim Lawrence, John Magrino, Mike Downey, DJ Henderson, Rick Gard, Tom 

Harrison, Bobby Searle, Kevin Schilling 

Marji B. – Good morning everyone, please bear with me as I have not been on this call before 

and I have a little information.  I understand we usually give a COVID update and for BLM there 

are no changes from last week.  More businesses are open in the Amarillo area, but the BLM 

remains the same.  Are there any questions on that?   

NONE. 

Marji B. – Mark do you have an update for the plant? 

Mark M. – The plant is running well.  We have one operator on annual leave and one operator 

in the control room.  The pipeline pressure has built up to where we will be acting this afternoon.  

The pressure is at 1261, so we will be taking some out as we change the valve configuration.  

Currently we are injecting 100% of our own production.  We had a plant outage unexpectedly on 

Thursday afternoon about 3 pm.  Everything shut down so suddenly that the operator on duty 

thought it was a power glitch, it turned out to be the level transmitter on the DGA flash tank had 

a 3 second interruption on its data feed and that caused a SD1 trip.  After we did some trouble 

shooting, we determined that the transmitter itself was just fine.  The next item down was the 

SPA we determined that was probably the cause.    A decision was jointly made to bypass the 

SPA, an MOC was generated and signed and we put that in place.  Plant start up began at 8 pm 

that night.  It took 3 shifts to get the plant back in production.  Yesterday evening we had 

Waukesha 2 and 3 go down.  We brought 3 back up easily.  Waukesha 2 is still down.  I reported 

this morning that the seal on the back side of the sight glass is blown out.  We do have a spare in 

the warehouse, and we have pulled that spare and we are in the process of installing it.   

Marji B. – Thank you Mark.  Rodney do you have an update. 

Rodney C. – We plan on resuming our meter checks and calibrations in June. 

Marji B. – Anyone have questions for Rodney? 

NONE. 

Marji B. – Mark Welch do you have any updates? 

Mark W. – No updates currently. 

Marji B. – Are there any questions? 

NONE. 

The next call is Tuesday May 26th and I do expect Sam will be back on that call.  Thank you very 

much, everyone be safe and have a wonderful day. 


